DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – December 14, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, December 14, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Douglas Bennett, Pam Carter, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Vicki Hughes, Aundra Jackson, Mary Parker, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  Shelly Hendricks.

ORDER # 07-51 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by Mary Parker to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 07-52 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Douglas Bennett to approve the minutes of the November regular meeting.

ORDER # 07-53 – APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the monthly financial reports and bingo report for the month of October.

ORDER # 07-54 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the personnel recommendations:  Badger Faison has been hired as the swim coach for all local high schools; Hayley Yourous has resigned as special education job coach in order to complete her student teaching.

VISITORS – Visitors at the meeting included staff members Debi Aikin, Debbyee Blair, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Michelle Kessler, and Chris Rose.

ORDER # 07-55 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the October meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 07-56 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF NOVEMBER PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the November personnel recommendations.

ORDER # 07-57 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PROJECT GRADUATION FUNDING REQUEST – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the November decision to donate $1000 to the Project Graduation budget.

ORDER # 07-58 - APPROVAL TO SECOND READING OF NOVEMBER DECISION TO DISCONTINUE CHANNEL ONE PROGRAMMING – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the November decision to discontinue the Channel One contract.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mrs. Ellen Douglas was not available due to her husband’s illness.  She will update the council members on curriculum, instruction, and assessment news at the next meeting.  

ORDER # 07-59 - PROPOSAL FOR A NEW CLUB – Teacher Debi Aikin was present to discuss the proposal for a “Out of This World” club for students.  Ms. Aikin presented a copy of proposed bylaws and volunteered to be the sponsor for the group.  The motion was made by Anna Winchell and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the formation of the “Out of This World” club.

KPR RESULTS – Chairmen or representatives from individual departments from the school reviewed and explained some of the CATS testing results and plans for meeting the goal of an “80” score.

· Mr. Garrison represented the Social Studies department.  A few suggestions/observations from the social studies area are:  (1) economics scores are rising; (2) too many answers are left blank on the test; (3) World Civilization classes are not typically taught until the senior year, and juniors are being tested on world civ; (4) switch the timeline to offer world civilization to the sophomore year.

· Ms. Rose, foreign language chairperson, discussed how foreign language teachers can assist in reaching the “80” goal through vocabulary, incorporating arts and humanities into their coursework, and embedding some French/Spanish/German social studies into their classes.

· Ms. Kessler, English department chairman, presented a power point that outlined reading and improving portfolio scores.

· Special needs department chair, Debbyee Blair, distributed a handout that compared special needs students’ scores, showing major gaps in reading, math, and writing.  The special ed department will be utilizing MAPS assessment materials and Ellen Douglas as resources, and staff members are attending core content meetings as well as special education department meetings.

INFORMATION FROM JUNIOR CLASS SPONSOR – CHUCK GOODLET – Mr. Chuck Goodlet was present at the meeting to answer any questions and bring an update from the Junior Class.

· Class rings are ordered during the junior year through the Balfour company.

· Any junior who orders a ring through Balfour will get a free cap and gown in their senior year.

· Students may order their rings through any vendor – not required to order through Balfour.

· Anyone can participate in the ring ceremony.  You don’t have to buy your ring from Balfour to participate in the ceremony.  Notifying Mr. Goodlet ahead of time is sufficient.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the student accident report and the nurse’s office report.  

· Minutes from the Assessment, Buildings and Grounds, and CSIP committees were also included in the packet of information.

· The JV Academic team placed 3rd in the local academic tournament.

· The Girls Varsity basketball team soundly defeated Fort Knox, and will be playing in two prestigious tournaments during Christmas Break – in Orlando, FL and Gatlinburg, TN.

ORDER # 07-60 – APPROVAL OF SCHOOL REPORT CARD NARRATIVES – Each year the school report card is prepared online in a collaborative effort between the Kentucky Department of Education, the local Hardin County Board of Education, and the local school.  The narrative sections are created at the school level and were distributed for the council’s review.  The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the school report card narratives.

ORDER # 07-61 – APPROVAL OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE SCHEDULE RECOMMENDATIONS – Mrs. Pam Carter reviewed the following proposals from the curriculum committee:

1) The school day will change from a six-period day to a seven-period day effective 2007-08.

2) Beginning with the class of 2011 (next year’s freshmen), SSI will be taken at the 9th grade level, World Civilization at the 10th grade level, and US History at the 11th grade level.

3) The following new electives will be offered for the 2007-08 school year – Journalism 101, Creative Writing, and International Business.

The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Douglas Bennett to approve the proposals as recommended by the curriculum committee.

ORDER 07-62 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Pam Carter to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

